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Finally, using a parking rate of 0.6 spaces assumes that 40% of the units (over 300 units) 

will have no parking spaces.  No visitor parking is provided and no Commercial parking is 

provided.   

 

The serious shortage of parking for the proposed development will have a negative impact 

on both new development within the VMCSP area as well as on the existing business 

operating in the area.  While we agree that the proximity to the VMC subway station and 

the future rapid transit development does justify lower parking rates than that prescribed 

by the City’s zoning by-law, this level of parking will likely result in an excessive amount of 

on-street parking that will impact the surrounding lands.   

 
2. Development Density 

 

The Mega Vista development proposes a density of 8.2 FSI.  While this development is 

within a Major Transit Station Area, this intensity of development greatly exceeds the 4.5 

FSI permitted in the VMCSP.  As discussed above, there is already a serious lack of 

parking proposed in this development.  Also, this level of density concentrates a much 

greater portion of residential development on this site than was anticipated in the VMCSP, 

which only permits a density of 4.5 FSI.  This takes future density of development away 

from other development lands, including our clients, as a greater share of the approved 

development in the VMC would be allocated to the proposed development.  This is not fair 

to the other landowners in the VMCSP and represents over-intensification of the 

development lands.   

 

Summary 

 

Based on our review of the submitted materials, the proposed development represents a 

significant over-development of the subject lands.  The density is significantly greater than that 

approved in the VMCSP.  There is insufficient parking which will negatively impact adjacent 

landowners and the operation of existing businesses in the area.  We believe the development 

scale should be reduced to be more in compliance with the approved Secondary Plan. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments. Please contact the undersigned at 

extension 224 or Hanieh Alyassin at extension 337 should you have any questions regarding this 

submission. 

 

  




